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REMPSTONE PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held in the Village Hall at 7:30 pm on Tuesday 11th September 2018

Present: Cllr D Walker (Chair), Cllr N Dalton, Cllr A Lovett, Cllr V Phillipps, Cllr J Santoro, Cllr L Baum and Cllr W Pearson.
Also in attendance:  Rebecca Hague (Clerk to the Parish Council), Cllr R Adair (Borough Councillor) and Cllr J Cottee (County Councillor) and 2 members of the public.
1. Apologies
None

2. Declaration of Interest
None

3. Minutes

Clarification given that Cllr V Phillipps and Cllr L Baum will be the liaison point between the Parish Council and Neighbourhood Watch group and not running the Neighbourhood Watch group themselves. The minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 3rd July 2018 were accepted, approved and signed by Cllr Walker as a true and accurate record of the meeting. Proposed by Cllr Dalton, seconded by Cllr Pearson.
4. Chair’s Review
Summer – Lots of hay and straw movements through the village have highlighted the lack of maintenance of the gullies and weeds on the pavements. 
Pavement – The pavement by the crossroads on the approach to the southbound bus stop is now only one foot wide due to being broken away by HGVs mounting the pavement. It is unusable for wheelchairs or pushchairs. The Parish Council intend to submit a letter to NCC. Cllr Cottee agreed to arrange for Kendra Hourd to meet with Cllr Walker to discuss this.
WW1 – The Parish Council intends to commemorate the WW1 centenary with a wreath in Church and lamp post poppies along Main Street/Wymeswold Road and Wysall Lane.
5.  County Councillor and Borough Councillor Reports 
There are ongoing discussions to look at amalgamating the District, Borough and County Councils into one unitary authority in order to make cost savings from duplicated functions in order to protect services such as libraries in the county.

Cllr Cottee apologised to J Schober who had contacted him with regards to funding for the village hall. Applications for the LIS grant would open shortly and interested parties could apply for up to £50,000.
6. Open Session

a) The Parish Council was asked if there was any update on the poultry farm – as yet there is no decision.


b) The Parish Council was asked if there was going to be a footpath along the inside perimeter along Ashby Road. Cemex will be putting a footpath diversion in place for the duration of work, this will be on the inside of the site, running alongside the hedge along Ashby Road. 

7. Vehicle Parking – A6006 East of Traffic Lights
Guests using The Guesthouse have been parking along Main Street half on the pavement/half on the road. The owners have access and permission to use the Church car park and a message is present on the check in desk. Rempstone PCC is looking at ways to make the Church car park safer including potentially locking the gates or installing CCTV.
Cllr Walker proposes contacting NCC to re-instate the double yellow lines which have faded and replace the ‘No waiting’ sign. All Councillors are in agreement and the motion is carried.

8. Allotments
Cllr Pearson reported problems with allotment 4, 6 and 7, letters to be sent to the tenants. An email from an allotment holder regarding a new gate was read out. The Councillors agreed the tenant would have to fund this.
9. Village Sign

The village sign, made of carved oak, is showing signs of wear following the heat this summer. The Councillors agreed to meet to remove the sign, Mr Crump has will then assess the sign and make recommendations for 
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the repair work. Councillors discussed the possibility of having an aluminium cast replica made if the original cannot be sufficiently repaired. Cllr Cottee advised the Parish Council could apply to the LIS for funding for a replacement.

10. Bin Stickers
The Clerk read out the quote for 30mph bin stickers. The Councillors agreed this had a striking effect in Hoton but agreed as they would only be out briefly for one morning when traffic is usually queuing no further action would be taken.



11. Village Old Wall – Main Street

A structural engineer had been out and inspected the wall, he had found no significant defects and therefore had no concerns about the overall safety.
12. Village Clean Up

It was agreed that instead of having another village clean up a small team of Councillors and Mr Beeby would meet on 27th October to put up the lamp post poppies and carry out a litter pick as they go round. It was agreed to remove the lamp post poppies on 17th November.

A resident had asked if there could be a procession from the Church to the flagpole and The Last Post played. It was agreed for safety it would be better if this was carried out at the Church. It was noted the finial on the flagpole needs to be fitted back on.

13. Planning Applications

18/01249/FUL - Proposed new dwelling. - Hill Farm, Wysall Lane, Rempstone – Permission Refused
18/01530/FUL - Re-roof property, construct dormers and new balcony. Widen access, construct new gates and brick pillars. - Home Close Farm, 12 Wymeswold Road, Rempstone – Permission Granted
14. Finance
The bank reconciliation up to 31st August was presented by the Clerk and the payments below were agreed. 

	Date
	Type
	Reason
	Payee
	Amount

	23.07.2018
	Chq 100137
	Lamp post poppies and wreath
	The Royal British Legion
	£200.00

	26.07.2018
	DD
	Website
	Freeola
	£12.56


CiLCA – The Clerk had completed three of the four CiLCA training sessions. The Clerk requested the Parish Council funds the submission of the portfolio at a cost of £250 in order to obtain the qualification. The Councillors all agreed and the payment was approved as there is a price increase from 1st October. The Clerk was asked if Bradmore PC would consider making a contribution at their next meeting.
15.  Correspondence
a) Email received about the level of noise from the Forbidden Forest event at Prestwold Hall. Clerk to write to Charnwood BC and copy in Cllr Bokor and Hoton PC.
b) The Local Plan Part 2 has been submitted to the Secretary of State for Housing, Communities and Local Government to be examined by an independent planning inspector.
c) Notts ALC AGM is taking place – no attendees.
d) Draft Local Minerals Plan – The Parish Council has been invited to respond. The consultation runs until 28th September. Within the plan there is the proposal to extend the Cemex quarry on the Northern boundary for a further 4 years. The Parish Council would like consideration of the dust to neighbouring properties and would question if this will delay the restoration of the original site. They also noted this would result in a further 4 years of goods vehicles using the site and potentially through the village.
e) An email was received regarding the bike safety sign being moved from the outside to the inside of the bus shelter – clerk to follow up.

16.  Councillor Reports
Cllr Phillipps – Can anything be done to correct the CCTV timing which is incorrect by 10 minutes. Clerk to contact Chubb.
Cllr Baum – Could consideration be given to the use of Welfare field for parking for the Village Hall. There are legal implications to this of which Cllr Walker is unable to discuss at present.

17.  Date of Next Meeting: Tuesday 13th November 2018 7:30pm
Cllr D Walker thanked everyone for attending and the meeting closed at 9.13pm
Signed: ____________________________            Date: ______________________________
